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May President’s Letter 
 
Dear Aurora Historical Society Members, 
 
I hope you are all safe and well. It seems like many 
of us have now been vaccinated, and some things are 
starting to open. It is my sincere hope that we will be 
able to plan a meeting or a field trip of some kind in 
the not to distant future. It would be lovely to see all 
of you again. In the meantime, please take care of 
yourselves. Happy Mother’s Day to all the Mothers 
and Grandmothers out there. The weather is starting 
to warm, and spring does seem to be in the air. As I 
write this and look out the window, I can see some 
of my lilacs are starting to bloom on the very top of 
one of my lilac bushes. We were not able to 
celebrate Aurora’s 130th Birthday as we have in 
years past, but hopefully we can celebrate again for 
the 131st.  
 
I want to express my gratitude for those who have 
donated to the Aurora Newspaper Digitization 
Project. This has been an ongoing endeavor and one 
dear to my heart. It is my hope that we can complete 
it in the not to distant future. As you will see later in 
this issue AHS has donated over $5,000 to this 
project through your donations, but another $20,000 
is needed to complete this project and as years go by 
more will need to be digitized. What a great legacy 
to leave for the future. I hope you will continue to 
support this cause. 
 

For now, take care and stay safe until we meet again. 
 
Best wishes, 
Lynne Evans 
Aurora Historical Society President 
 
 
 

 

 

IT’S TIME TO PAY YOUR 2021 MEMBERSHIP 

DUES 

It is time to send your dues payments for year 2021 to 

Michael Lockwood, 1629 Galena St., Aurora, CO 80010.  

Our membership dues come due in January each year 

now and with the New Year arriving please send your 

dues payment. 

Memberships 

Family    $15.00 

Contributing  $30.00 

Business/Corporate $200.00 

Life   $200.00 

Newsletter mailing $5.00 

 

You can now pay your dues online at the AHS website on 

the join today page using PayPal if you would like, or 

you can mail them in. 

http://auroracohistoricalsociety.org/join-today/ 
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Thank You! To all who paid your 2021 
Dues, we appreciate your continued 
support even though we have not been 
able to meet. 
 

Historical Society Officers 
President, Newsletter, & Website:  Lynne Evans 
 303-671-0874 lyevans@comcast.net 
Vice President:  Nadine Caldwell 
Secretary: Gregg Chase 
Treasurer:  Michael Lockwood 
Directors: Susan Hicks, Sandy Sweeney,  
& Karen Schwieder 
Membership: Larry Wilterdink 
Hospitality: Vacant 
Historian: Michael Lockwood 
Program Committee: Susan Hicks 
Education: Vacant 
 

If anyone is interested, please contact Lynne Evans 303-

671-0874 lyevans@comcast.net 
 

  

  

  

 

 
 

Remembering Aurora 
 

Michael Lockwood, Aurora Historical Society 
An Aurora native, a graduate of the Aurora Public 
Schools (Vaughn Elementary, North Middle School & 
Aurora Central High School) and still living less than 2 
miles from where I grew up, Aurora has been a big part 
of my life ever since I was born. Having grown up  
here, I have several memories that I’d love to provide for 
your reading pleasure via The Advocate newsletter. For 
those of you who have Aurora connections that go back 
as far as the 1950’s the recollections presented may 
bring back waves of nostalgia. And while I have 60 years 
of memories to relate, if you have some stories you’d like 
to share, please feel free to contact us at the Aurora 
Historical web site: www.auroracohistoricalsociety.org 
 
REMEMBERING: Doenges-Glass Ford 

 
 

There was nothing quite like going with your Dad to 
look at new cars. My first excursion was going to 
look at new pickup trucks on the Doenges-Glass 
Ford lot at 1st and Havana. Dad, of course, 
complained about how expensive they were but man 
was it fun to look. I’m sure we didn’t buy one that 
day as Dad probably took the salesman he was “just 
looking” but looking back now I bet he was wishing 
he could have afforded a brand new truck. Now 
Doenges-Glass opened in 1963 and operated at that 
location for 21 years until it was sold to Big Mike 
Naughton. Today Havana street has many car 
dealerships of all makes and models but back in 
1963 Doenges-Glass was the only one. I can vividly 
remember dreaming about owning one of those new 
sporty Ford Mustangs. Oh, and Mike Naughton Ford 
in February was bought out by Ralph Schomp 
Automotive.  
                        
Time waits for no man and our history eventually 
becomes shared memories of people and places. 
Preservation can help keep those memories a little 
more tangible so that we can share with future 
generations. 
 

City of Aurora Trivia 
Questions 

 
1. Who was the radio star that opened a youth 

center at Montview & Dayton? 

a. Charley Martin – Charley’s Place 

b. Harold Moore – Hal Baby’s 

c. Jay Mack – The Mack Shack 

Trivia Question Answers: 
1. b     2)   c   3)   b   4)   a   5)   c 
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2. What Motel was not in Aurora? 

a. Blue Spruce Motel 

b. Cactus Motel 

c. Tumbleweed Motel 

  
 

3. When did this High School split sessions 

with Hinkley High School?  

a. Overland High School - 1978 

b. Gateway High School - 1974 

c. Rangeview High School - 1983 

  
4. Where is one of the last video rental stores in 

Aurora located? 

a. Video Video – 3rd and S. Chambers 

Road 

b. Video Buffs – 6th and Peoria 

c. Video Pursuit – Mexico and S. 

Chambers Road 

 
5. How did Woolworth’s on Colfax determine 

the price of your banana split? 

a. You drew a piece of paper from a 

bowl 

b. The price was on the bottom of the 

banana split dish 

c. You picked a balloon and popped it – 

price was inside 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spotlight on the Mayors of Aurora 
 
Did you know that the Town of Fletcher/City of 
Aurora have had 44 Mayors since its beginnings 
back in 1891. With each issue of the Advocate 
Newsletter we’ll take a quick look at each of them. 
Special thanks to Carolyn Brassell for her research 
and assistance. 

MAYOR #26 
 

W. Jasper Parrish 
• Served from 1937 – 1941 

• Second time as mayor of Aurora 

• He was born 4 March 1878 in Fulton County, 

Illinois 

• Married Kathryn Beech Watson on 1 November 

1906 in Warren, Illinois 

• No known children 
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• He worked as a farmer, speculator in the stock 

yards, merchant & at the Denver Ordinance Plant 

• He lived at 1368 Dayton from prior to 1920 

through 1940 

• He would have been 59 years old when he 

became Mayor the 2
nd

 time 

• He died sometime after 1952  

• Colorado Governors at the time he was Mayor 

were Ray Talbot, Teller Ammons & Ralph Carr 

• While he was in office: 

o Lowry Field opens on February 12, 1938 

o Helen Bonfils’ associates began 

construction on “The Havana 

Subdivision” south of Colfax to provide 

housing for Lowry base employees 

o Over the long run this meant Denver 

could no longer annex land to the east or 

south 

o Aurora’s population in 1940 stands at 

3,437 

o September 1939 Germany invades 

Poland 

 

 
 
 

A special thank you to the following 
members for their continued support of the 
Aurora Newspaper Digitization Project! 
 

Bob LeGare! 
Bruce and Mary Leonard! 

Gordon Davis & Julanne McCarthy! 
Mary Vickers 

Alice Main 
Since we started in October 2015, the AHS has issued the 
following checks: 
  
April 2016 - $2,468.30 
October 2016 - $1,501.15 
December 2016 - $409.80 
February 2020 - $262.00 
February 2020 - $141.00 
November 2020 - $500.00 
  
That is a total of $5,282.25 
  
And currently we have $495.00 in the digitization 
account and a check has just been sent to Colorado 
Historic Newspapers for $428.40 to digitize the Aurora 
Democrat from October 1968 through December 1968. 
  
That’s $5,777.25 that has been collected so far. Nice job 
Aurora. 
 
A little less than $20,000 is still needed to 
complete this project. Let’s keep the donations 
rolling in and get this done!!! 
 
Aurora History Museum Exhibits 
 
The Aurora History Museum is open for 
business, but you need to make a reservation 
because of COVID. Call 303-739-6660 to make a 
reservation. New exhibit opening May 11th. 
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Religious Diversity in Aurora 

Open through May 30, 2021 

The Aurora History Museum is showcasing the wide 

variety of faiths and religious experiences of Aurorans 

in the new exhibit Religious Diversity in Aurora. 

 

For the creation of the exhibition, faith leaders, 

community leaders and congregants shared their 

stories with museum staff. The powerful messages of 

personal faith, community involvement, relationship 

building, and individual beliefs are told from the 

words of those most involved with Aurora’s faith 

community.  

 

“In these difficult times, we thought it would be 

meaningful to create this exhibition to promote better 

understanding and unity within our community,” said 

T. Scott Williams, Aurora History Museum director. 

 

Exhibit visitors will explore photos of over 140 houses 

of worship in the city and will learn about other 

people’s beliefs and traditions. The “Religious 

Diversity in Aurora” exhibit celebrates Aurora’s 

diverse religious community and will run through the 

end of May 2021. 

Growing Home & Trolley Trailer No. 610 

 

Growing Home is a permanent exhibit about Aurora's 

history featuring Trolley Trailer No. 610, a fully-

restored 1913 historic trolley trailer. The exhibit 

highlights people, places, and events from Aurora's 

history. It features over 100 historic photographs and 

objects, and the fully restored 1913 historic Trolley 

Trailer No. 610 in the new Ruth Fountain gallery. Go 

inside the trolley and experience 100 years of history 

first-hand. The exhibit was designed by Dennis Meyer 

of Filament Design/Build with support from museum 

staff. 

 

In October 2012, the Aurora City Council approved 

funding for the construction of a new gallery and 

addition at the Aurora History Museum. Council 

resolved to name it in honor of Ruth Fountain, a 

former city councilwoman, community activist and 

museum supporter. 

 

The Aurora Museum Foundation was instrumental in 

raising funds and in-kind donations through grants and 

support from local businesses, organizations and 

individuals. The 1,630 square foot gallery was 

completed in November 2014. The addition was 

designed by Humphries Poli Architects and built by 

Palace Construction. 

Super Old News 

Live, every Tuesday at 11 a.m. on the AHMHS Facebook 

page, Super Old News brings you up-to-date old news 

from Aurora's historic newspapers. You can help the 

Super Old News Network by visiting the link below and 

donating to the efforts of the Aurora Historical Society to 

digitize Aurora's historic newspapers and make them 

available 

online. https://auroracohistoricalsociety.org/donate-to-

the-newspaper-digitization-project/ 

 

Morning with the Museum Activity Kits 

New Kits on the First Wednesday of the Month. 

Once a month the museum will have a set of activities 

and crafts for preschool aged children. Check our 

Facebook page for a monthly instructional text with a few 

reading selections based on that month's theme. Pick up 

the craft supplies for free (while supplies last) follow the 

online instructions using whatever supplies you have 

around the house. Designed for children ages 2-5 with 

adult supervision. See museum calendar for new craft kit 

debut dates. 
 

ONLINE LECTURE: What's for Dinner in 1920?  
Wednesday, May 19 

Noon-1p.m. 

Colorado meals in the 1920s varied radically from today. 

Our menus were based on traditional foodways, food 

production and distribution systems, and kitchen 

technologies. Professor Geoff Hunt discusses some 

Presidential favorites from the 1920s.  

 

The lecture is free, but you must register to receive the 

link to the online Webex meeting. Space is limited, 

please only register if you plan to attend. More than one 

person can attend using the same computer. 

REGISTER HERE 

 
ONLINE LECTURE: What Kalaupapa can teach us 
about COVID-19  
Wednesday, June 16  

Noon-1 p.m.  
Local historian, Mark Kahalekulu and Museum Director 

T. Scott Williams discuss Hansen’s Disease and the 

Kingdom of Hawai’i’s response in light of current world 

events. 

 

The lecture is free, but you must register to receive the 

link to the online Webex meeting. Space is limited, 

please only register if you plan to attend. More than one 

person can attend using the same computer. 

REGISTRATION OPENS MAY 11 
 
Historic Sites Geocache Collection 

Find geocaches located at Aurora Landmarks No. 9, No. 
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11, No. 20 and No.26 using Geocaching.com. After you 

find the cache, visit the Aurora History Museum during 

regular business hours when we reopen and receive a 

limited edition coin for each geocache you find. We 

showcase a different historic landmark every year, so 

start your collection today! 

 

Coins are limited and are available on a first come, first 

serve basis. You do not need to pick up the coin on the 

same day you find the cache. 

 
Excerpts from the Aurora Historic Newspapers 
 
Household Hints from Aurora Democrat May 9, 
1941 page 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Advertisements from Aurora Democrat May 9, 
1941 page 3 

 

Excerpt from the Aurora Advocate May 3, 1951 

 
 
Great Activity for kids and grandkids. 
Visit the Aurora History Museum’s website and 
download “Flat Patches” Color in the picture, cut it 
out, and take Patches with you as you visit Aurora's 
historic sites! Post with #FlatPatchesAurora to share 
your adventures!  
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Member Discounts 
 FOX discount 
We have a discount for 20% off of tickets for just 
this sort of thing. The discount code is CULTURAL. 
Anyone can use that for our Season shows online or 
over the phone (not valid for special event, cabaret’s 
or rentals).  
Remember AHS members  
 also get in free to the “Lunchtime Lectures” at the 
Aurora History Museum. 
Corporate Sponsors 

18000 Smith Rd. | Aurora, CO 80011 
One Professional Team Delivering Quality Solutions 
to Every Customer Our Values in Action  
Teamwork •Excellence • Accountability • Safety • 
Integrity • Communication 

Aurora’s Historic Newspaper Digitization Project 

The Aurora Advocate is currently being digitized. 
The cost to finish the project is almost $20,000. 

Visit the Colorado Historic Newspaper website and check 

out Aurora’s history 

https://www.coloradohistoricnewspapers.org/ 

The cost is a $1.00 a page to digitize these papers. Please 

consider donating to this project. You can mail a check to 

the AHS treasurer, Mike Lockwood at 1629 Galena St., 

Aurora, CO 80010-220 or you can go to the Aurora 

Historical Society website and donate there. 

http://auroracohistoricalsociety.org/ 

More donations are needed, to finish this project so 
please consider donating. 


